Lowell Rural Fire Protection District

Meeting Minutes of the Board of Directors – December 9, 2020

Call to Order – At 1904 by Director J. Prenevost
Roll Call – Chief Dragt, B. Burr, M. Ballenger, J. Walker, J. Meyers
Guests – Deputy Chief Nathan Brown, Firefighter Cody Brown

Additions to Agenda – No additions to the agenda. 
Comments from the Floor – None
Approval of November 2020 Minutes – J. Walker made the motion to approve the minutes. J. Meyers seconded the motion. No discussion. Motion passed.   
Correspondence – Chief Draft shared details on the upcoming Christmas Parade scheduled from 1pm-3pm on Saturday. The new LRFPD engine will be participating.
Unfinished Business – 

Master Planning was discussed; it is on hold pending a station walkthrough with Ret. Chief Wood. 

New Engine – An issue with the new engine is being repaired by the vendor at their cost. It still considered under build; Oregon Apparatus will be completing the work. 
Treasurers Report – The district’s tax receipts are above what was projected.  The PERS line item is being watched. It is recommended to wait until March to consider a supplemental budget until the full category expenses are closer to year-end.  The legal counsel line item has increased however the overall Materials and Services remains on budget.  Dispatch Assessment was above the budgeted due to the contract variance from the agreed amount. A meeting with Eugene Police Chief Skinner is planned for December 22, 2020 to discuss.  No other notable items were brought forth.
J. Walker made the motion to pay the bills. B. Burr seconded. Motion passed.
New Business – 

Apparatus Surplus.  Chief Dragt proposed surplus of an Engine, Tender and Rescue.  After discussion, the Board suggested the apparatus be offered to Upper McKenzie Fire District who is in need of an engine first.  The board identified a high and low acceptable price and advised we could house the engine for a few months until they had a place to store the apparatus. If Upper Mckenzie declines, a sealed bid process will be started.

J. Walker moved to surplus the Engine, Tender and Rescue.  B. Burr seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously. 
Chiefs Update – 
Calls for December.  27 EMS, 2 MVA, 6 others.  Total of 35 calls.
A HazMat Academy was held recently.  The Firefighter 1 Academy is almost completed.  Sixteen people will be taken the test with 11 volunteers slated for Lowell Fire District.
Chief Draft explained the Pleasant Hill and Goshen Fire District had a measure on the ballot attempting to formally merge their operations. It remains unclear if the districts have been merged and Pleasant Hill Fire District dissolved.

The city is preparing to pass the 4th Street addition with new houses to be built there.

There has been concern regarding an awards banquet for this year.  It has been proposed to purchase every volunteer a set of extrication gloves this year instead to recognize their contributions.  This would be in addition to the traditional give cards they receive.  The Board supported this via verbal consensus.
The Board recognized Upper McKenzie for their work with the recent fires.

Board Comments – None
Next Meeting, Wednesday January 31, 2021
Adjourned – 1928hrs.
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